

הועדה לאנרגיה אטומית ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION

NUCLEAR RESEARCH CENTER NEGEV POB 9001 BEER-SHEVA ISRAEL הקריה למחקר גרעיני - נגב ת.ד. 9001 באר-שבע

To: Dr. Michael L'Annunziata

mflannunziata3rd@gmail.com

Dear Dr. L'Annunziata,

Approximately two month ago, I sent you an e-mail, on behalf of the Professional Staff Promotion Committee at the NRCN, requesting your advice and assistance in Dr. Shimon Tsroya's potential promotion to "A" Research Grade at the NRCN. Since your letter of reference is of great importance to the committee in Dr. Tsroya's case, I would like to kindly ask whether my original letter came to your attention, and whether you would be willing to support our process with your detailed opinion in due time.

The original letter of request, as well as Dr. Tsroya's Curriculum Vitae, and list of publications are attached for your convenience.

We realize that providing the evaluation would entail investment of your precious time and effort, but hope that we can impose on you for assistance in this matter. We would greatly appreciate receiving your response by <u>May 1, 2022</u> if possible. Your letter will become part of Dr. Tsroya's file and will be held in the strictest confidence.

Yours Sincerely,

Dr. Ohad Levy

Chair, Professional Staff Promotion Committee